
In accordance with section 75(1) of the GIPA Act, a new record containing 
information has been created. This new record is below: 
 
1. The estimated total cost of the Harris Creek Bridge upgrade 

 
This information is currently not held by Roads & Maritime. The reason for this is 
that the current project is in the early stages of planning. Roads & Maritime is 
currently considering a report dated 8 July 2016 on the bridge concept options. 
Therefore an estimate as to the total cost for the upgrade has not been finalised 
(as the options are still being considered) and was not finalised at the time you 
made your GIPA Act application (5 July 2016).  
 

2. Total money committed to the Harris Creek Bridge upgrade to 30 June 
2016. 

 
The Harris Creek Bridge upgrade is part of the Heathcote Road Upgrade project 
from Infantry Parade, Holsworthy and The Avenue, Voyager Point (Heathcote 
Road Project). 
 
The Media Release (see page 1 of information released) states that the NSW 
government has committed $4 million towards planning for the Heathcote Road 
Project.  
 
The expenditure for the Heathcote Road Project up to 30 June 2016 is 
$2,069,000. The breakdown is: 
 

2014/15 $422,000 

2015/16 $1,647,000 

 
The budget allocation in 2016/17 is $1,500,000. 

 
3. Expected start date of the Harris Creek Bridge upgrade  
4. Expected completion date of the Harris Creek Bridge upgrade 
 
In relation to both 3 and 4 above, the information is not held by Roads & Maritime. 
The reason for this is that there is currently no funding commitment for construction 
and therefore no construction start date or completion date is available.  
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